
LAKE MINNEWAWA ASSOCIATION MINUTES 

AUGUST 14, 2004 

 

President Mike Zell called an abbreviated August meeting of the Lake Minnewawa Association 

to order on August 14, 2004 following the Annual Meeting.  Members present were Mike Zell, 

Ginny Zell, Lowell Bartel, Steve Olson, John Palmer, Lyle Marsyla, Margie Marsyla, Pat 

McGinn, and Beverly Rath.  

 

The board welcomed John Palmer and introductions were made.  

  

Election of Officers 

Officers for the coming year are as follows:  

President:  Mike Zell 

Vice President: Lowell Bartel 

Treasurer:  Marge Marsyla 

Recording Secretary: Beverly Rath 

Financial Secretary: Steve Olson 

 

John Palmer agreed to become the Web Master for the coming year. Mike will put him in contact 

with Carl Rippie to gather the necessary information.  

 

Garage Sale 

There was a general discussion on the upcoming garage sale.  Margie will handle the advertising 

and arrange to have a dumpster delivered. Jill Carlson will organize workers for the sale.  Lowell 

will make sure all posters are up and arrange for a portapotty to be delivered.  Steve and Mike 

will get the signs up and Steve will make sure the large sign by DQ is posted.  Lowell will be 

handling concessions for Friday and Steve will be handling concessions on Saturday.   

Guidelines for pre-sale were approved.  

 

Future Meetings:  

Mike stated that at the September and October meetings, committees would be set up to work on 

the goals for the year.   

 Increasing individual memberships 

 Increasing business memberships 

 Local involvement to become more connected with other local organizations 

 Explore other means of revenue/ tax district, township, grants 

 

The meeting was adjourned.  

 

Next Meeting September 11, 2004   9:00 a.m. LMA Garage 

 

 


